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joiners and on-site building and construction workers, we are concerned that the first real 
engagement we have had from the government on this important legislative initiative was the 
invitation received on Monday, 10 August 2020 to make a submission to this enquiry. 
 
We are concerned that a range of issues remain unclear about the impact of the Bill, while there is 
some urgency in implementing dust disease reforms, care needs to be taken that the legislation 
achieves the right outcomes. 
 
 Breadth of the legislation. 
The Bill simply provides a power or mechanism for the Secretary of the Ministry of Health to provide 
information to the regulator where the Secretary considers the provision of the information is 
necessary to enable the regulator to exercise the regulations functions under the Act. SafeWork’s 
functions under the Act are extremely broad and certainly not limited to the regulation of dust 
diseases and silica exposure. 
 
Parliament needs to consider the implications of handing such broad powers to NSW Health and 
SafeWork. The Minister’s second reading speech indicates that the Bill “will enable information 
sharing between New South Wales health and WHS regulator is in relation to other conditions if it 
becomes necessary” 
 
Parliament should give due consideration to the broad nature of the powers contained in this 
legislation, particularly in light of the operation of the proposed s271B(2) and the manner in which 
this new power overrides privacy legislation.  
 
Privacy Concerns - memorandum of understanding  
The Bill provides that information may be provided by NSW Health to SafeWork, despite the privacy 
provisions of the Privacy and Personal Information Protection Act 1998 and the Health Records and 
Information Privacy Act 2002. 
 
Legislation is required to ensure that SafeWork has access to sufficient health records to enable the 
safety regulator to take action at workplaces associated with silicosis diagnoses. However, the use of 
this power does have significant privacy implications and the Bill does not clarify what privacy 
protections will be available for workers. Of significant concern is the proposal that these privacy 
protections be addressed through the negotiation of a memorandum of understanding between 
SafeWork and NSW Health. The CFMMEU is concerned that Parliament proposes to leave it to 
SafeWork and NSW Health to identify and develop appropriate privacy protections. SafeWork 
particularly has a poor history of consultation with the CFMMEU. We are not confident that the 
interest of workers will be protected by leaving this up to the regulators. 
 
Given the extremely broad powers associated with the proposed amendment, the framework of 
these privacy protections should be the subject of consultation with the union movement and 
incorporated within this legislation.  
 
Case finding study   
The proposed Bill and second reading speech do not address Legislative Council recommendations 
that a case finding study be conducted into the New South Wales manufactured Stone industry.  
 
Recommendation 1 of the 2018 Review recommended that a proactive case finding study be 
conducted in this area. The following year the Legislative Council committee heard that while 
inspections and monitoring occurred at manufactured stone fabrication sites, a more comprehensive 
case finding study needed to occur focusing on installers and subcontractors not directly associated 






